Frieda Dietrich

Singapore

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am a high school counselor at an international school in Singapore. One of my most recent graduates who had a GPA of 3.79, strong classes and an SAT of 1200+ was denied admission at a middle tier Australian university and in the end has had to enter as a "visiting student" due to a lack of understanding of the US high school credential. 

In the light of the fact that she is a resident, it would seem that the country would welcome her back with open arms and view her as an asset.

That said, Australian reps are recruiting on our campus regularly but despite our efforts to educate them, we have a looooooong ways to go to get them to understand an American US high school diploma...why???? If the UK system can learn about it and gain from this knowledge it would sure seem that the Australian uni. system could do the same. 

This is quite frustrating to our families when they hear these types of stories. Your country is losing an amazing amount of talent as a result. Frieda Dietrich High school counselor Singapore American School
